
We have been asked...”Why didn’t my yard waste get 
picked up?”

Now that the warmer weather is here, our minds have turned to 
yard and garden clean up and the planting of flower and vegetable 

gardens.  We have been receiving calls from residents on how to 
dispose of their yard waste.

Yard waste pick-up runs from April 1st through November 30th. Residents can dispose of 
grass clippings, weeds, leaves, etc., by using disposable yard waste brown bags that are 
for sale at hardware or grocery stores.  Another option is to an open 30-gallon container 
that must be marked YARD WASTE ONLY.  (Please do not use your Village issued black 
garbage cart, or green or blue recycling carts), “Yard Waste Only” stickers are available at 
the Norridge Village Hall.  The yard waste bags, or container must be placed next to your 
garbage cart on your regular garbage day.  

Large bushes or branches can be disposed of if prepared properly.  The bushes or branches 
must be cut into four foot lengths and tied together so that they can be easily lifted into the 
garbage truck.  Yard waste, bushes or branches not properly prepared will not be picked 
up.  

Help us help you by preparing your yard waste disposal properly. If you have any questions, 
please contact the Norridge Village Hall at 708-453-0800.
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